
 

 

BAYVILLE BRIDGE PROJECT UPDATE 
 

 
Bayville Bridge Project Update 7/6/2022 
 

Nassau County has informed us that the repairs being performed on the Bayville Bridge have 

temporarily increased the bridge's susceptibility to thermal expansion; therefore, on hot days, the 

bridge may not be able to open to marine traffic.  

 

Nassau County has taken steps to reduce the impact of thermal expansion and will continue 

working with the United States Coast Guard to issue an Emergency Deviation or Safety Voice 

Broadcast on days when the bridge cannot open. 
 
 
 
 
Bayville Bridge Project update   6/29/2022 
  
About one year of the project has elapsed, and the project is 40% complete. We have completed the 
first two stages encompassing the roadway work. The expansion joints have all been replaced, the 
roadway has been paved, and sidewalks have been expanded.  
  
We are now performing the preparatory work for the first Full Closure Work scheduled sometime after 
Labor Day. We’ll have a definite date once we receive the delivery of the mechanical equipment, and we 
will notify the Community accordingly. 
  
As of today, the project is on schedule, and substantial completion is still scheduled for July 1, 2023.  
 
 
 
 
 
  

 


